
July 9, 2018  

The City Council of the City of Lavaca met for a regular monthly meeting Monday July 9, 2018, at City 

Hall in Lavaca.  Board members present were Mayor Hugh Hardgrave; Aldermen:  Mike Ray, Rick 

Edgerton, Jeff Price, Dale Teague, Randy Overbey, Benny Hunter, attorney John Verkamp, and Recorder 

Shelly Hockaday.  Visitors present were Steve Helms, Ken VanDusen, Erin Dickson, Larry Yancey, Scott 

McDonald,  and Randy Toon.  

The meeting was called to order at 7 P. M.  Mayor Hugh Hardgrave led the Pledge of Allegiance and 

Steve Helms led the prayer. 

The Council approved the minutes of the June regular meeting as printed.  (RE/DT) 

Council members reviewed the report from the Police Dept.  The Department answered 264 calls in 

June.  There were 6 arrests made in the month of June. 

Council members reviewed the report from the Fire Dept.  The Department responded to 20 first 

responder calls, and 4 fire call.   

Council members voted to amend the contract with Hawkins Weir Engineers, INC for engineering 

services for the North 4th Street Improvement Project.  (DT/MR) 

The Council voted to pay the bills for the month of July.   (RE/ MR) 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

______________________________________________________________      

Mayor 

_______________________________________________________________   

Attest:  Recorder 

  


